
 

Notes for March 28, 2021 at Thunderhill Raceway West 

1. Time. Arrive in time for the driver meeting and registration.   
2. Food. Cafe at the track will be open with burgers and sandwiches. 
3. Car numbers. Please have legible car numbers on your car in a contrasting color. If you would 

like to purchase vinyl sticker numbers for your car for $20, email us.  
4. Download meetings. There will be a quick download meeting 10 minutes after your first two 

sessions.  
5. Driving safely. 25 mph pit lane speed limit. 5 mph paddock speed limit. 
6. Sound. The sound limit is 103 dbA  
7. Loud engines. No starting of loud engines or making noise before 7:30 am. 
8. Flags. Know the flags and their meanings before you arrive to the track. Look on the FAQ section 

of the website. 
9. We will have a photographer present at the event. If you would like to purchase pictures, you 

must register with the photographer in the morning or email winner9101@gmail.com. Picture 
packages are $50 per car. 

10. It is best to arrive with a full tank of gas. You will use a lot during the day. Gas is available at the 
track, but is more expensive than at a gas station. Please do not run out of gas on the track. 

11. If it is raining, you can have your windows up. If it is dry, have your front windows down. 
12. Check your event schedule for the time of all driver meetings and location. This may change due 

to circumstances but we try to keep on time.  
13. There are different passing rules for each run group. Failure to pay attention will result in 

penalties. Look on the bottom of the schedule page. 
14. Passengers are allowed. Feel free to scare them. Needless to say, your passenger should be from 

your own household. 
15. Be ready to have fun. 

 
 
Special Covid-19 items that you should know: 
 

1. We want you to have a safe experience which means that you need to be careful. If you don’t 
feel safe at any point, it is up to you to make the situation better. We ask that you respect 
everyone’s space and wear face masks when near other people. 

2. The track will check everyone’s temperature entering the track. Anyone with a fever will be 
asked to leave along with the others in that car.  

3. There will be a separate Covid-19 waiver to sign. You knew that the insurance companies would 
be involved, right?! The form is posted on our website under the FORMS tab. To expedite things 
have everyone print out the form and sign it so you can give it to the front gate guard upon 
arrival. 

4. No pets. 
5. We will not be able to provide our usual breakfast for you due to the current issues. We will 

have free coffee and tea available as well as a few sealed pastries.  
6. No loitering or hanging out in the club house area please. The tables have been set out for 

distancing so please don’t move tables/chairs.  
7. Masks required near other people. 

 



When you arrive: 
 

1. When you arrive at the front gate you will be met by a track employee who will ask you and 
your guests to sign a track waiver and a Covid waiver (please have the waivers signed when you 
arrive). There is no charge at the gate.  

2. A copy of the two waivers is included in the email and is also available under the FORMS tab of 
the TrackTime website. Please have all of your guests sign and have them ready to hand at the 
gate. This will get everyone in quicker and shorten the wait in line at the gate. 

3. After you park, empty your car of all loose gear. You don’t want anything inside the car that is 
not bolted down. The same goes for the trunk. 

 
Once you have arrived: 
 

1. Tech. A tech form is included in the email. There is also one available under the FORMS tab of 
the TrackTime website. Fill it out, sign it and bring it to registration to pick up your packet. 

2. If the driver is a minor, we will need a signed Minor Waiver available under FORMS tab of the 
website. One parent or guardian must be present at the track. 

3. Meeting. The drivers meeting will be at 8 am. Please be there on time. 
4. Download meetings for groups will be in outside the club house. Masks required. 
5. If you have paid for an instructor, it will be a good idea to have a camera in your car so that you 

can evaluate your footage after your session. Be sure to have a charger and a laptop so that you 
can view the footage. 

 



Handicapped Pro Race (HPR) series: 
 

1. The HPR series round 2 will be at this event. 
2. HPR is a great way to showcase your driving talent. Speed is not important. Consistency and 

precision wins. 
3. Rules are available under the FORMS tab of the website. Please read them carefully. 
4. Drivers must be present at the drivers meeting. 
5. Drivers must submit their dial-in time by the time noted on schedule. We need name, car model, 

color, car number, dial-in time. 
6. All cars driving in the HPR series are required to have a working transponder. I/O Port Racing 

Supplies will be at the track. It is best to reserve one in advance. Contact Ken at 
sales@ioportracing.com. (Transponders will also be available for sale.) 

7. Being late to grid may exclude you from session. 
 
 


